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Brothers All: 
 

With the summer season now in our sights, 
we look forward to the many opportunities to 
provide exceptional service as a council.  First 
of all, let us review last monthôs activities. 
 

On May 17th we hosted the annual Fish Fry 
Volunteer Appreciation Party.  The steaks 
were prepared to perfection, the soft drinks 
and beer were ñice coldò, and the fraternity 
was outstanding.   
 

A special ñThanksò goes out to all the Broth-
ers who cooked so skillfully and to those who 
served so graciously.  Thanks to all who were 
able to attend and show their appreciation.   
 

Family Movie Night took place on May 29th 
and featured the box office thriller, Big Hero 
6.  It was held in McGivney Hall, popcorn 
and soft drinks were provided for everyoneôs 
enjoyment. Thanks to all for a stellar job. 
 

May 31st brought us the beginning of Dick 
Markleinôs ñBig Adventureò.  He starts his 
3,872 mile bicycle journey across the         
continental United States.  This is quite an 
undertaking and all being done for the benefit 
Cristo Rey High School.   
 

In 52 days, he will travel from San Francisco, 
California to Portsmouth, New Hampshire.  
Please visit the web address below to make a 
contribution to this admirable and heroic en-
deavor.  www.gofundme.com/cyclingforstem. 
Please be generous, as we wish him all the 
best on this odyssey. 
 

Bingo continues to grow in size and return. 
However, we still need the continued attend-
ance and support from your friends and 
neighbors in an effort to increase our charita-
ble contributions from this wonderful event. 
 

  If you did not attend last month, then you 
missed out on ñUncle Woodyôsò chili dogs 
and slaw.  We will be having specials 
throughout the summer, so keep your eyes 

open.  
 

I attended the Knights of Columbus Annual 
State Convention in Savannah, GA last 
month.  During the meeting we elected a new 
State Deputy, as well as a new State Warden. 
 

Congratulations to the council, we once again 
took home some ñhardwareò. We won the 
Champions Award Trophy; it can be viewed 
in the Knightôs Hall.  There will be much 
work to be done in the upcoming year to   
support our K of C charities. 
 

Looking ahead to June we have social, as well 
as, religious opportunities to get involved in.  
The date for the Knights Retreat has been 
confirmed for June 27-28 at Ignatius House.  
It has been several years since we have hosted 
a retreat, so please sign up now for this event. 
 

On June 5th and 6th, we will be participating 
in the local Soap Box Derby Races as we do 
every year. 
  

We will be sending out information and look-
ing for assistance with some other activities 
ranging from the Soccer Challenge to the 
Catholic Citizenship Essay Contest. 
 

The annual Officer elections will be held   
during our June Business Meeting Good luck 
to all who were nominated. 
 

Our council has an amazing four couples who 
are celebrating their 50th or 60th wedding 
anniversaries in June! 
See the names later in 
this newsletter. 
 

Letôs have a very            
wonderful June! 
 

Vivat Jesus, 
 
Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight 

http://www.gofundme.com/cyclingforstem


  

 
Since our Orderôs Fraternal Year stretches from July 1st to June 30th, we are again approaching a 
vote for officers at our June Council meeting for the 2015-2016 term. As everyone must know by 
now, any member who has attained his third degree is eligible to be considered for any office.  
Anyone interested in serving in elected capacity should make their intentions known to one of our 
Trustees (Bob Fiscella, Stan Wasowski, and Bob Mitchell) right up until election time. 
 
At the May business meeting, the trustees announced a proposed slate of officers for next the   
fraternal year. It was based on discussions that interested parties had with them. Any one of them 
may be challenged in June.      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          Note: Last yearôs Trustee (three years) Bob Fiscella becomes this yearôs Trustee (two         
 years) by natural progression with no election. 
 
           Last yearôs Trustee (two years) Bob Mitchell becomes this yearôs Trustee (one year) 
           by natural progression with no election. 
 
            Last yearôs Trustee (one year) Stan Wasowski drops off the new officer rotation. 
 
            The Worthy Chaplain (Monsignor Marren), Worthy Financial Secretary (Greg 
             Crnkovich), and Worthy Lecturer (EJ Couvillion) are appointed by the Grand Knight and 
             never elected. 
 
              We could possibly need new chairmen of Acolytes, Bereavement, Bingo, Church,  
               Community, Council, Family Life, Membership, Pro-Life, Second Responder,  
               Vocations, Youth, and Dunwoody City Co-ordination, if the people now serving decide 
      to step down from those posts. Please attend this important meeting. 
                                            

Officer Vote Coming Up in June 
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Bill Schmitz 
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New Transfer Council Brother in May 

We received one new transfer into our council just in time for the Cinco de Mayo 
celebration during our May business meeting.  Sir Knight Pancho de Jesus Gonzales 
transferred from Los Hombres Con Queso Council 16325 in Tijuana Mexico. Please 
give him a warm welcome. 
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The 2015 KofC Vidalia Onion Sale is now history, and once again our All Saints   
Council led the way by selling more than 500 10-pound bags of Vidalia Onions and 
raising over $2,500 for our charities. We are blessed to have a great Council that     
provided over 70 volunteers to SELL onions on the weekend of May 2-3.  
 
Sales Manager, Dean Trantow, announced that this year we had 3 "IRON MEN" who 
worked more than 5 masses - Tom Burleigh, Wiley Maloof and Dave Mason. Thanks to 
ALL who volunteered. 
  
As part of this sale, Big Onion John Buchholz coordinates the onion orders/delivery 
for 11 other Councils in the Atlanta Metro area.  This year the other 11 Councils who 
participated and the number of bags sold were: 
  
St. Andrew  - 115  
St, Benedict - 300  
St. Brendan - 200  
St. Brigid - 400  
St. Catherine of Sienna - 200 
St. Joseph (Athens) - 200 
St. Monica - 275 
Good Shepherd - 300 
Basilica of the Sacred Heart - 125 
Mary Our Queen - 85 
Prince of Peace - 250  
  
A couple of noteworthy contributions were the Onion Pies made by Joey Fuentes and 
the various Onion pastry snacks made by Karleen Buchholz. Handing out samples of 
ñhow you can use the onionsò really helped create some excitement for our sale. 
  
We would not be able to handle this coordination without the help of PGK Ed Krise 
and his CourierSouth team of drivers.  We had 3,000 bags of onions delivered to his 
warehouse, and then they re-palletized them for the various Councils. Ed arranges for 
all the local deliveries over a 2 day period.  Everything was ON TIME! Thanks, Ed. 
  
With the onions costing about $5 per 10-pound bag, and being sold for $10, the $5 
profit means that over $15,000 was raised by all the Councils for their charities. We 
are proud to be able to help make this record possible. 

Vidalia Onion Sale Wrapup 
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Second Degree Promotions 
Our Chancellor, Sir Knight Bill Camden, announced that five of our brothers       
attended a second degree exemplification at St. Benedict Council on May 27th. 
 
They are: 
  Raymond Grupinski 
  Steven Valenti 
  Ted Tada 
  Brian Wilson 
  William Torresala 

We thank Bill Camden for taking the 
time to accompany these brothers and 
making this possible. 
 
Bless the brothers who progressed. 
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Attached is more information on Cameron Nolan,   
Blessed Trinity High School, who will be attending  
Notre Dame University. 
 

His academic honors:   
Summa Cum Laude, 9, 10, 11, 12. 

National Honor Society:  11, 12 

St. Sebastian Award:  12 
Habitat:  10, 11, 12 

Student House Leader:  9, 11, 12  
 

A great young man. 

Cameron Nolan Gets Council Scholarship 
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Our Sir Knight Dennis Caniglia is the President of the Touchdown Club of Atlanta which is presenting 30  
scholarships to deserving local high school graduates. Ten are from Catholic schools.  An article will appear 
soon in the Georgia Bulletin Catholic Newspaper. 
 
Dennis proposed that we donate a $1,000 scholarship to Cameron Nolan of Blessed Trinity High School , who 
will be attending Notre Dame in the Fall. The council approved it at the May meeting. Below is the slide shown 
at their dinner which acknowledges our KofC Council 11402.  
 
We have approved scholarships for the Touchdown Club of Atlanta in the past. We thank Dennis Caniglia for 
his service to the community on behalf of our Catholic student/athletes in the area. 



6 

 

Lou Hlad is Knight of Month 

BJ/Christy Van Gundy Earn Family Award 

Lou Hlad (left) resumed his normal post as major award presenter by honoring BJ and wife 
Christy Van Gundy and their kids as Family-of-the-Month. Their partnership in recording 
the Fish Fry results and the presence of their youngsters helping in so many of our events 
made them an easy and long overdue choice. 
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After giving out hundreds of awards to other deserving brothers, it was finally Lou Hladôs 
turn to be a recipient.  Deputy Grand Knight Pat Fahey (left) surprised Hlad by awarding 
him with a Knight-of-the-Month Award for April for always doing ñlots of stuffò every 
month. The award was made even sweeter with a lively standing ovation.  


